
Girls Give Generously Despite Losses 

When Hurricane Sandy hit the Northeast in October 2012, Full Gospel Church of Island Park (New York) and 
many of its members were among the victims. 

“Life as we knew it came to a raging halt as we sorted through the damages in our church, community and 
homes,” states Lilly Conforti, the church’s Girls Ministries Coordinator and wife of Pastor Peter Conforti. “Our 
church and the homes of many people in our area were ravaged by the hurricane.” 

The church itself, which suffered serious damage due to extensive flooding, found itself becoming a center of 
hope and help to the community around them. Even as the interior of the church was gutted, being stripped of 
ruined carpeting, pews and equipment, the focus continued to be on those in need around them. 

This outward focus on others’ needs wasn’t just limited to leadership and church members, but children also 
found the needs of others catching their attention and efforts. 

Lilly Conforti shares that with the church’s losses combined with the personal losses to their home, it wasn’t an 
easy decision to continue teaching the Stars, Friends Club and Girls Only Club — three clubs for girls ranging 
in age from 9 to 18. 

“This was a huge step of strength both emotionally and physically to teach and help these girls,” she admits. 
“There were 13 girls striving to graduate with honors, so in January we began meeting on Saturdays in our 
gutted out church building.” 

Conforti shares it wasn’t easy for the girls either, as many of them were also deeply impacted by the storm.  She 
says one of the girls was in her home with her family when the ocean water began coming up through the floor 
of their home, quickly rising nearly three feet. 

“They lost 75 percent of what they owned,” Conforti says. “The home they were in was condemned and is 
uninhabitable.” 

Yet, even as many of the girls in the clubs experienced extensive losses, Conforti still gave them the opportunity 
to give to the annual Coins for Kids BGMC (Boys and Girls Missionary Challenge) project — this year, 
benefiting Samuel’s House, an orphanage in Venezuela. 



The girls and Conforti continued to meet at the church as repairs began to be made. They also continued to give 
what they could to the Coins for Kids project. With such a relatively small group combined with the physical 
and emotional expense of experiencing so much loss, Conforti wasn’t sure what to expect. 

“Each week the girls brought offerings for Coins for Kids,” she says. “Over these past four months [January 
through April 2013], our offering total soared to over $500! And each girl has accomplished all the requirements 
for graduating with honors.” 

Conforti believes that God has blessed the girls’ efforts, and prays He will multiply their giving 100 fold in 
blessing the children in Venezuela.  

“I am so proud of each of them and their generosity,” she says. “God is blessing their lives and I feel so 
fortunate to see the hand of God in their lives and through this most difficult life test. They are more than honor 
graduates — they are role models to our younger girls. ‘Elizabeths’ in the making!” 

For more information about Full Gospel Church of Island Park, see http://www.fgcip.org. For more information 
about Coins for Kids, see http://ngmevents.ag.org/cfk. To read the “AG News” article about the impact of 
Hurricane Sandy on Full Gospel Church of Island Park, click here:  (short URL will be created from link 
below). 

http://ag.org/top/News/index_articledetail.cfm?Process=DisplayArticle&targetBay=c97d4d5c-a325-4921-9a9e-
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